
ELK GROVE TOWNSHIP
Elk Grove Village  |  Mount Prospect  |  Des Plaines  |  Arlington Heights  |  Rolling Meadows

Upcoming EventsA MESSAGE FROM TOWNSHIP
SUPERVISOR JOHN SCALETTA July 15 

Bike Safety Class & Open Ride 

July 18
Passport Day

July 29
Bike Safety Open Ride 

August 7
Senior Walking Group

August 13
Bike Safety Class & Open Ride

August 26
Bike Safety Open Ride

September 1
Township Offices closed for  

Labor Day

September 4
Senior Walking Group

September 5
Cereal Bowl

September 13
Shredding Event at RecPlex in  

Mt. Prospect

September 16
Youth Services Fall Groups Begin 

October 2
Senior Walking Path

October 13
Township Offices closed for Columbus 

Day/Indigenous People’s Day

Summer 2025

COMING THIS FALL!
Trunk-or-Treat

CCC Make a Difference Day
Flu Shot Clinics

Coat Drive 
Mobile DMV Unit

Elk Grove Village Newsletter - Summer 2025

I hope you’re making the most of your summer! 
With summer comes lots of great weather and extra 
daylight hours to make memories with your family 
and friends at backyard BBQ’s, sporting events, 
community events, and vacations. While we at the 
Township appreciate the vibrancy of a Chicago 
summer, our commitment to serving you—our 
residents—remains unwavering.

This spring, residents cast their votes in the local municipal elections, bringing new 
leadership to the Township Board—including myself. Some of you may recognize me 
from my 16 years of service on the Village of Arlington Heights Board of Trustees. While 
the newly elected Trustees and I have only recently come together, we are united in our 
commitment to working collaboratively to strengthen Township services, uphold high-
quality social service programs, and maintain a responsible approach to property taxes. 
By fostering teamwork and shared purpose, we will ensure that the dedicated Township 
staff continues to address the needs of our community. 

Join me in extending a warm welcome to our newly elected Township Trustees: 
Phillip Dukes, Robert Lugiai, Monika Stajniak, and Jason Wynkoop. I look forward to 
collaborating with them on Township services. Additionally, let’s take a moment to 
congratulate two familiar faces—Connie Carosielli, our dedicated Township Assessor, 
and Suellen Satern, our steadfast Township Clerk—on their well-deserved re-elections. 
Their continued service is truly appreciated.

With deep appreciation, I want to recognize the dedication and passion for public 
service of retiring Supervisor George Busse. Over 24 years of leadership—as Trustee, 
Clerk, and ultimately Supervisor—he has built a strong foundation that enables the 
Township to provide essential services to our most vulnerable residents.

TRUSTEE
Phillip J. Dukes
pdukes@elkgrovetownship.com

TRUSTEE
Robert Lugiai
rlugiai@elkgrovetownship.com

TRUSTEE
Monika Stajniak
mstajniak@elkgrovetownship.com

TRUSTEE
Jason Wynkoop
jwynkoop@elkgrovetownship.com

continued on page 2
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TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETINGS
Held on the 4th Monday of each month at 7:00 pm. 
Township building located at  
600 Landmeier Road, Elk Grove Village, IL 60007

SUPERVISOR’S MESSAGE
CONTINUED...
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I also want to express my heartfelt gratitude to 
the most recent Board members who worked 
alongside Supervisor Busse, serving our community 
with integrity and dedication. Dale Niewiardowski, 
Richard “Dick” Keenley, Brian Maye, and David Perns 
have demonstrated outstanding leadership, fiscal 
responsibility, and a commitment to innovation—
enhancing Township services through greater efficiency 
and forward-thinking initiatives. Their contributions are 
deeply appreciated. 

Please join me in thanking them for their years of service.
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CLERK’S CORNER
Suellen Satern
ssatern@elkgrovetownship.com

ASSESSING THE SITUATION
Connie Carosielli
ccarosielli@elkgrovetownship.com

As we are all getting over 
the shock of the triennial 
reassessment, you have a second 
chance to appeal your elevated 
assessed value by appealing to 
the Cook County Board of Review. 

We will be holding outreach programs with the Board to 
facilitate the appeal process. For current information, you 
can go to www.elkgrovetownship.com. For those of you 
that are on our email and phone notification program, we 
will let you know as soon as we get that information.

Remember, second installment tax bills will be coming, 
due and payable August 1st, if they are mailed on time. 
When you receive that bill, please check to see that the 
exemptions you are entitled to have been applied. If they 
have not, we will assist you in getting them reinstated.

Summer is here!  We hope that 
you will attend one of the local 
parades in which the Township is 
participating.  Look for our Senior 
Services Bus and Food Pantry 
Truck along with Township staff 

and elected officials at the following parades:

 •   Mount Prospect 4th of July Parade on Friday, July 4  
at 1 p.m.

 •   Elk Grove Hometown Parade on Saturday, September 
20th at 2 p.m.

Hope to see you there - we love to get out and meet our 
residents!

COMMUNITY SERVICES OFFICE

Some residents may notice changes this year stemming from 
referenda approved in November 2024, particularly those 
related to District #57 and the Mt. Prospect Park District. They 
serve as a reminder of the important role that community 
participation and informed voting play in shaping our local 
services and priorities.

Periodically, we add information to our website from the 
County Assessor’s office, the Treasurer’s Office, and the Board 
of Review. These articles give you additional insight to the 
Cook County property tax system. Always know that if you 
have questions, we will do our best to get you the correct 
information.

I wish to extend our sincere appreciation for your patience 
and understanding during the triennial reassessment. My 
staff and I realize how stressful this process can be. It is our 
mission to be your advocate within the limits of our statutory 
responsibilities.

All of the resident services that fall under the Township Clerk 
are now consolidated in one office for easy access for our 
residents.  The Community Services Office is located on the 
east side of the Township building, at the end of the front hall.  

Community Services:

 • Temporary Handicap Placards

 • IDNR Licenses

  - Fishing Licenses

  - Hunting Licenses      

 • Notary Public

 • Voter Assistance

  - Voter Registration

  - Absentee Ballot Applications

 • Passport Applications

  - New Passports

  - Minor Renewals

  - Passport Photos – NEW!

Passport photos are available for a $10 fee at the Township, 
and we have passport agents who are fluent in English, 
Spanish and Polish.  For questions about passport 
requirements or to make an appointment to complete a 
passport application please call 847-437-0300. The Township 
is located at 600 Landmeier Road (across from the Elk Grove 
Post Office) in Elk Grove Village and is open Monday – Friday,  
9 a.m. – 4 p.m.



4

DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SERVICES
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As we move through the year, 
keeping up with household 

expenses, especially utility bills, can sometimes be a 
challenge. If you’re a Nicor Gas customer experiencing 
financial hardship, know that there are programs available 
to help, and Elk Grove Township is ready to assist you in 
applying.

Nicor Gas offers several valuable assistance programs 
designed to provide relief to eligible residents. These 
programs can make a significant difference in managing 
your gas bill and maintaining essential services.

Here are some of the key Nicor Gas assistance programs 
you should know about:

 •  Shield of Caring: This program helps residential 
customers with past-due Nicor Gas bills due to financial 
hardship (like job loss, illness, or disability). Eligible 
customers can receive a grant of up to $250 towards 
their past-due balance. Eligibility generally applies to 

households with income less than 400% of the Federal 
Poverty Level.

 •  Nicor Gas Sharing Program: Funded by Nicor Gas 
employees and customers, this program offers one-
time annual grants to income-eligible customers, 
including seniors and veterans. This program provides 
direct financial relief. Eligibility typically applies to 
households with income between 201% and 300% of 
the Federal Poverty Level. Households must not have 
received LIHEAP (Low Income Home Energy Assistance 
Program) in the current year.

 •  Nicor Energy Aide Program: This program provides 
grants to qualifying households to help with natural 
gas bills, especially those with past-due balances. 
Customers with non-heat accounts can also be eligible. 
Eligibility generally applies to households with income 
at or below 350% of the Federal Poverty Level.

The new school year is just around the corner! Elk 
Grove Township is once again holding the Back-
to-School Blast off School Supply drive from June 
16th to July 31st. This initiative collects essential 
school supplies for children in need within the 
community. Donations of backpacks, notebooks, 
pencils, and other supplies can make a big 
difference for students starting the year off on the 
right foot. Refer to the image for the most needed 
school supplies and drop-off locations throughout 
the community. 

DON’T LET GAS BILLS PILE UP: NICOR ASSISTANCE AND TOWNSHIP 
SUPPORT ARE HERE!

BACK TO SCHOOL BLAST-OFF

Elk Grove Township
600 Landmeier Rd
Elk Grove Village 

Elk Grove Park District- 
Hattendorf Center
225 E. Elk Grove Blvd
Elk Grove Village

Elk Grove Park District- 
Pavilion
1000 Wellington Ave
Elk Grove Village

CCSD59 Admin 
Building
1001 Leicester Rd
Elk Grove Village

Christus Victor 
Lutheran Church
1045 S. Arlington  
Heights Rd
Elk Grove Village

Frisbie Senior Center
52 E. Northwest Hwy
Des Plaines
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FOOD PANTRY
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I’m thrilled to share that the forward-thinking vision of Supervisor 
Busse and the previous Board has come to life with the addition of 
brand-new refrigerated food pantry lockers—a vital expansion of 
the Township’s growing food assistance program.

Unveiled on May 17, these state-of-the-art lockers are designed to 
serve working individuals and others who struggle to access the 
Food Pantry during regular business hours. Dedicated in honor 
of former Township Supervisor George K. Busse, they reflect our 
enduring commitment to reaching as many residents as possible. 
By allowing pickups after hours and on weekends, they remove 
barriers for those facing transportation challenges or conflicting 
work schedules. This innovative system is expected to serve 
2,000 more individuals annually, offering much-needed flexibility. 
Access to food is a basic need, and no one should have to choose 
between feeding their family and keeping their job. These lockers 
help close that gap, ensuring we can support even more residents 
who rely on this essential service.

Dedicating the food pantry lockers in Busse’s name is a meaningful 
tribute to his years of devoted service to the Township and his 
leadership as Supervisor. His dedication to expanding resources 
profoundly impacted our residents, strengthening adult and family 
counseling, senior services, and youth programs—all in pursuit of 
continuous improvement.

Registered Food Pantry clients can call 224-265-6111 to place an 
order for pick-up. 

EXPANDING FOOD ACCESS: NEW PANTRY 
LOCKERS SERVE MORE RESIDENTS
- by John Scaletta

PANTRY HOURS OF OPERATION
Tuesdays:   

9:30 a.m. – 7:00 p.m.

Wednesdays, Thursdays, Fridays:   
9:30 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.

For ways to donate to the Township’s Food Pantry,  
please see page 11

The Elk Grove Township Food Pantry is 
currently serving 1,100 families a month, 
a number that continues to grow as 
the cost of living rises. In just two years, 

demand has nearly tripled. We encourage Elk Grove Township 
residents to schedule appointments for their monthly usage 
to meet their household needs. Operating as a ‘Client’s Choice’ 
model, the Food Pantry allows families to shop and choose what 
items best suit their family.  Shopping the pantry does require an 
appointment and can be made by calling 224-265-6111. 

Unable to physically make it to the Food Pantry? Our pantry offers 
a delivery service that you can schedule! Deliveries are only made 
on Mondays, and you can call 224-265-6102 to set up a delivery. 

Please note: deliveries are restricted to elderly and those with 
disabilities. Clients must call the week prior to the Monday they would 
like their delivery.

WELCOME FOOD PANTRY SHOPPERS!
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YOUTH SERVICES

At Elk Grove Township Youth 
Services, we believe in 
empowering youth through 
experiential learning, community 
connection, and programs that 

help develop social-emotional and life skills. As we step 
into fall, we’re excited to share some highlights of what’s 
happening at Youth Services!

Low-Ropes Challenge Course

We are proud to announce that our Youth Services team 
is now officially trained and certified as facilitators for 
our Challenge Course! This engaging low-ropes outdoor 
course is designed to foster teamwork, communication, 
and problem-solving through hands-on challenges. Each 

element on the course requires participants to collaborate, 
strategize, and support one another, promoting personal 
growth and group success. Whether you’re a student, 
peer leader, or part of a community group, the Challenge 
Course provides a powerful, real-world learning experience 
that translates into everyday life skills. Please get in touch 
with us for more information and to discuss scheduling 
opportunities.

Community Collaboration in Action

We’ve been actively partnering with District 59 to support 
student success through several community-based events:

 • Back-to-School Backpack Giveaway

 •  Training Junior High Ambassadors to become 
confident student leaders

 •  Facilitating New Student Orientation for Junior High 
Schools

These events ensure our youth feel supported, connected, 
and prepared for the school year ahead. Please contact us 
for information or to inquire about our participation in your 
community back-to-school events. 

Our fall on-site programs offer safe, supportive spaces 
where youth can grow socially, emotionally, and 
academically:

 • Social Skills Group 

 • Girls Empowerment Group 

 • Growing Together 

 • New! Skills for Success 

Space is limited and registration is required.

New! Mindful Self-Expression Workshop –  
August 27 | 4–5:30 PM 

Join us for a free, creative workshop focused on aligning 
mind, body, and spirit. Through drawing, painting, 
sketching, and improv exercises, youth 
will explore mindful self-expression in 
a relaxed setting. Led by Jenn Hahn, 
yoga and mindfulness coach with a 
background in improv. Open to youth 
ages 10–18. All materials provided! 
Registration required. 

Stay connected with Youth Services for continued 
opportunities to build confidence, character, and 
connection! For more information on any of our programs, 
contact the Youth Services Department at 847-981-0375.

UPCOMING FALL ON-SITE PROGRAMS

Encourage positive decision-making and conflict resolution
Build self-awareness and self-management Skills
Promote positive social interactions with peers

To register or for more information please scan the 
QR code or contact Youth Services at 847-981-0375 or

youthservices@elkgrovetownship.com

Elk Grove Township Youth Services 
Supporting Your Child's Social & Emotional Health

FALL 2025 PROGRAMSFALL 2025 PROGRAMS
Fees are waived for Elk Grove Township residents!

Build friendships and grow as a team
Practice confidence to navigate changes and prepare for new experiences
Learn to manage emotions and resolve social conflicts

Build practical, real-life skills for everyday success
Foster a strong sense of personal responsibility
Encourage confident and thoughtful decision-making

Cultivate confidence and resilience
Build friendships and support networks
Encourage positive self-expression and self-awareness
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ADULT & FAMILY COUNSELING

Please join us in welcoming Juan 
Nevarez-Barron, the Township’s 
new Family Therapist! Juan will 

be providing mental health and family counseling to Elk 
Grove Township residents. He has a Master of Arts Degree in 
Political Science from Eastern Illinois University as well as a 
Master’s in Social Work from Loyola University of Chicago. He 
has a specialization in Micro Practice, and Migration with the 
Bilingual Social Work Program and is certified in Behavioral 
Health Workforce Training.  Juan has experience providing 
direct therapy services and has supervised social workers 
and Health Coordinator staff at Onward House in Chicago. 
He’s worked for the National Youth Advocate Program and 
Center for Youth and Family Services in Bloomington IL. Juan 
lives in Elk Grove Township and enjoys spending time with 
his fiancée, his two dogs, enjoys reading and working out. 
He looks forward to providing Township residents with high 
quality mental health and family counseling services. 

Elk Grove Township is proud to offer comprehensive counseling services 
to residents of all ages. Our team of licensed counselors and family 
therapists provides compassionate, client-centered care tailored to each 
individual’s needs, with a strong focus on families.

Services are currently available in English, Spanish, Hindi, and Gujarati, 
ensuring accessible support for our diverse community.

Our counseling department offers:

 • Individual, Couples, and Family Counseling

 • In-person and Teletherapy Sessions

 • Psychiatric and Medical Case Management

 • ADHD Screenings

 • Substance Abuse Counseling

 • Parenting Seminars (offered in English and Spanish)

With three full-time and two part-time professionals on staff, we continue 
to meet the growing mental health needs of our residents.

Our commitment to mental wellness is stronger than ever, and we remain 
dedicated to supporting the health and well-being of our community.

NEW FAMILY THERAPIST

SUPPORTING MENTAL HEALTH IN OUR COMMUNITY

In 2023, we provided 1,623 therapy 
sessions, serving 1,010 individuals.

In response to increasing demand, 
2024 has seen a significant 
expansion—with 2,072 sessions 
delivered to 1,149 township 
residents to date.
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Thanksgiving Donation DriveThanksgiving Donation Drive

Hope for the HolidaysHope for the Holidays
We are asking community members to help us

ensure each Township resident who utilizes our
food pantry receives a Thanksgiving meal. Because

our food pantry serves over 1,100 families a
month, we will be holding a monetary drive to make
that happen. These funds will be used to purchase

items for a complete Thanksgiving meal for our
food pantry clients.

Please help us reach our goal of $14,000!

Donations can be made with the form below or

directly on our website

www.elkgrovetownship.com.

Thanksgiving Donation DriveThanksgiving Donation Drive
Name: __________________________________
Address: ________________________________
Phone #: _______________________________
Email: __________________________________

If you would like to support Elk Grove Township’s Thanksgiving Donation Drive, please complete this
form and send to:

Elk Grove Township
ATTN: Hope for the Holidays

600 Landmeier Rd
Elk Grove Village, IL 60007

Checks can be made to:
Elk Grove Township

*Please add ‘Thanksgiving’ to memo line

Use the QR code to make a credit card
donation!

Starting November 1 , ‘Angel Trees’ will be
displayed in each lobby of the Elk Grove

Township building. Low-income Seniors (65+)
will be invited to place a gift wish on the tree

to receive from a generous community
member. We invite you to visit the Township
after November 1st during normal business

hours (M - F, 9 a.m. - 4 p.m.) to take an
ornament with the designated wish and make

a Seniors holiday MERRY and BRIGHT! 

st

Older Adult Angel TreeOlder Adult Angel Tree
Sponsor a child or children in the community
by providing families with a $50 gift card to a
local retailer. This is a gift that gives TWICE!
Parents get the job of purchasing gifts for

their children and kids get exactly what they
whispered for in Santa’s ear!More

information and registration will be available
in our Fall newsletter and on our website

www.elkgrovetownship.com. 

Holiday Gift DriveHoliday Gift Drive

Elk Grove Village Newsletter - Summer 20258
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PassportPassport
Day!Day!

Traveling and need a passport? 
Join us for Passport Day!

Call 847-437-0300 for what
documents you’ll need to bring or

more information. 

English, Spanish and Polish speaking agents available!

No appointments necessary!
Passport photos available ($10 each)

Elk Grove Village Newsletter - Summer 2025 9
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SENIOR SERVICES

SENIOR

600 LANDMEIER RD, ELK GROVE VILLAGE
MEET IN REAR OF THE BUILDING

Join us on the Township’s Senior Walking Path and
connect with your community! 
Light refreshments will be served. 

April 3, 9:30 - 10amApril 3, 9:30 - 10am
May 1, 9:30 - 10amMay 1, 9:30 - 10am
June 5, 9:30 - 10amJune 5, 9:30 - 10am
July 3, 9:30 - 10amJuly 3, 9:30 - 10am
August 7, 9:30 - 10amAugust 7, 9:30 - 10am
September 4, 9:30 - 10amSeptember 4, 9:30 - 10am
October 2, 9:30 - 10amOctober 2, 9:30 - 10am

224-222-0942

*In the case of inclement weather, group will be cancelled

Navigating government 
applications can sometimes be 
complex, but our experienced 

Older Adult Benefits Specialist is here to make the process 
smooth and stress-free. We can assist with your Benefit 
Access application by appointment.

To qualify for the Illinois Benefit Access Program, 
applicants must meet specific age and income criteria:

• Seniors: Must be age 65 or older.

•  Individuals with a Permanent Disability: Must be age 
16 or older and have a permanent disability.

Income Criteria (based on 2024 income):

• Single Person: Total household income of $33,562 or less

• Couple: Total household income of $44,533 or less

To ensure a smooth application process, please remember 
to bring the following to your appointment:
 • Your 2024 income tax return 

 • All 1099 forms from 2024 (e.g., Social Security 1099, 
pension 1099s, interest/dividend 1099s)

Don’t miss out on these valuable benefits! If you or a loved 
one could benefit from the License Plate Sticker Discount or 
the RTA Ride Free Pass, please contact Elk Grove Township 
Older Adult Services.

Call us today at 224-265-6111 to schedule your 
appointment.

LET US HELP YOU APPLY!

There’s still time to enjoy the 
fresh air, stay active, and connect 
with neighbors on our Senior 
Walking Path! With just a few 
months left in the season, now’s 
the perfect moment to lace up 
your sneakers and join fellow 
community members for a stroll.
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FOR THE COMMUNITY

PANTRY WISH LIST
 • Jams & Jellies
 •  Canned Peas & Carrots
 • Water & Juice
 • Pickles & Olives

 •  Chunky Cambell’s & Progresso 
Soups

 •  Paper Towels & Toilet Paper
 •  Shampoo & Deodorant

 •  Toothpaste & Toothbrushes
 •  Shaving Cream & Razors
 •  Baby Diapers & Wipes

All other canned goods and toiletries are always welcome.

THANK YOU!
Thank you to our wonderful donors for the food donations and for your kindness this quater. 
We could not succeed without your help! Monetary donations are also accepted at the pantry 
year-round and often help fill the gaps between donated food items that are in high demand. 

If you would like to bring in or send a monetary donation please mail, or drop off your donation at 600 Landmeier Rd 
in Elk Grove Village. Monetary Donations are also accepted online at ElkGroveTownship.com. Donations are accepted 
Monday through Friday 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. If you need help with your donation drop-off, please call 224-265-6111 and 
someone will assist you!

Agratura LLC

Alternative Tradeshow 

Atlas Vanlines 

Carol Barnett

Cintas: First Aid & Safety

Lynne Dahlgrew

Elk Grove Park District

Friends at Lutheran Church of  
Martha & Mary

Friends at Prince of Peace  
Lutheran Church

Sanford Chemical Inc

Charles Strycula

The Boy Scouts

The Community Character Coalition

The Girl Scouts

The Social Justice Team at 
Northshore Unitarian Church

The United States Postal Service

John & Lenore Zumph

We would also like to thank our 
partners at:

Great Chicago Food Depository 

Heartland Animal Shelter

Jewel Osco

Marianos

Meijer

Panera

Target

Walmart
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Unlock the Door to

Growth and Success!

Join the GOA and 100's of local businesses

like you to access a variety of benefits

designed for your business:

Networking Opportunities
Marketing and Promotion
Business Education and
Training
Credibility and Trust
Collaboration and Partnerships
Influence and Leadership
Notary Services

Visibility within the
community
Business Referrals
Access to Resources
Advocacy and
Representation 
Community Involvement 
...And Much More!

Contact us today to learn more about membership! 
www.TheGOA.com

630.773.2944

Committed to serving the local business
community for over 45 years!

220 Stanley St.
Elk Grove Village, IL 60007

(847) 264-8215
www.allshingles.com

A&D
Home Improvement

A&D Home Improvement  
is a trusted, family-owned,  
full service exterior remodeler

• Commercial & Residential Roofing 
• Siding 
• Windows 
• Gutters 
•  FREE GUTTER CLEANING with  

purchase of full gutter guard system

We also work with insurance claims!

CALL US TODAY

The Elk Grove Village Lions Club 
was established in 1958 by citizens 
with a sense of commitment to the 
community and the desire to make 
a difference. 

The Lions provide FREE eye examinations, eyeglasses and hearing 
aids for residents in need. Through the use of drop-off boxes placed 
throughout the Village, the Lions are able to collect over 11,000 
pairs of eyeglasses and hundreds of hearing aids each year.

The Elk Grove Village Lions Club meets on the first and third 
Wednesday of each month. 

Anyone interested in becoming a Lion or attending a meeting 
should contact: Lion Sabrina Swanson at 847-909-9197.

Since then, with a small but dedicated membership, the club has 
raised and donated thousands of dollars in cash, goods and services 
back to our Village, District and International projects. The Elk Grove 
Village Lions support local humanitarian efforts tirelessly. Recent 
recipients include:
 • Elk Grove Township Food Pantry
 • Elk Grove Community Services/Social Services
 • Support Lions Candy Day
 • D .A. R. E. Program
 • Leader Dogs for the Blind
 • Elk Grove Holiday Assistance Program
 • Elk Grove Village Holiday House Decorating Contest
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Outstanding 
Customer 
Service

Gary Lori Johnny

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED IN ELK GROVE VILLAGE
20 YEARS FIELD EXPERIENCE

PROUDLY SERVING OUR COMMUNITY

RESIDENTIAL AND COMMERCIAL
PEST CONTROL SERVICES

STATE CERTIFIED & FULLY INSURED

CALL US TODAY!
224-310-9569

ALEMANPEST@GMAIL.COM
WWW.ALEMANPEST.COM

GET $25 OFF YOUR FIRST SERVICE

Serving the ChiC agol and area for over 30 yearS

Buying all grades of  
ferrous and non-ferrous Metal.

recycling your electronics  
safely and securely.

847-741-4100

Algonquin Rd. 62

72

S. Busse Rd.

83
Oakton St. 

72

W
eiler Rd.

90

90 Elm
hurst   Rd.

• Recycle your electronics and metal

•  Full-service facility  
“We unload your material for you!” 

•  Competitive prices and great service.

•   We recycle TVs and monitors. 
(recycling fees apply for TV/monitors.)

elk grove township location | truck scale

145 S. Weiler Rd. | Arlington Heights, IL

Mention the egt newsletter, you will receive $5 off the recycling 
fee of each tv/monitor brought in to our arlington heights location.
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• Published quarterly with complete market coverage in
beautiful full color on glossy stock!

This newsletter has an extended shelf life with 
important information and dates!

•

• With a direct mail distribution of over 44,000,
you will reach every household and business in the area.
That’s a readership of over 96,000 people! 

• Elk Grove Township covers several affluent areas    
including Mount Prospect, Elk Grove Village, Des Plaines,
Rolling Meadows, and Arlington Heights!

• 4,000 businesses within the Elk Grove Township
 receive the newsletter!

• Targeted Audience - No wasted circulation!

• Display advertisers get access to internet advertising on
 the website as well as links to the downloadable version!

Simply the BEST Value for your
advertising dollar in the area!

Elk Grove Township

BUSSE WOODS 
FOREST PRESERVE
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290
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A Note from the Supervisor
Happy New Year! I hope 
2016 proves to be a 
wonderful year for you and 
your family. 2015 was a great 
year for Elk Grove Township 
and I am looking forward to 
another exciting year.

I would like to personally 
thank our generous families 
and members of our business 
community who donated to 

and Snow Angels programs. 
In addition to our holiday programs, we truly appreciate 
all of our donors who keep our food pantry stocked 
throughout the year. We could not help feed individuals 
and families in our township without all of your help.

A large part of our mission at Elk Grove Township is to 
provide a social services safety net. We provide services 
to township residents directly or indirectly through one 
of our partner agencies. In 2015 we have worked hard to 
strengthen relationships with churches, schools, community 
organizations, and the business community in order to leverage 

can help a family meet a housing need. Or there may be a business 
that has an employment opportunity. Alternatively, a church or 
community organization may have an issue the township can assist 
with. To communicate important information about these resources 
we have created community information boards located at our township 
administrative building.

information about jobs, training programs, health resources, and many 

We will be placing all of this community information online in the very near 
future.

Please take time to review this newsletter. It has some great information 
about all of our township services. If you have any questions please feel free to 
contact us anytime.

Sincerely,

Michael H. Sweeney 
Supervisor, Elk Grove Township

Michael H. Sweeney,
Supervisor

SAVE THE DATE
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING               TUESDAY, APRIL 12, 2016
Join us at 7:00 PM at the Elk Grove Township Center, 2400 S. 
Arlington Heights Road, Elk Grove, for the Annual Town Meeting 

Real Life, Really Good Residents
When Arlington Heights resident and ICU nurse, Tamara 
Perille, was about to celebrate her 50th birthday, it was a 
cause for celebration.   She decided to have a party, but 

guests were asked to bring non-perishable food items 
to be shared with local residents through the Elk Grove 
Township Food Pantry. Amazingly,   Tamara collected 
over 90lbs of food!  It’s only through the generosity of 
others that the pantry is able to help those in need.  

community and being a Really Good Resident!

Winter 2016

Elk Grove Township Freezes Levy 

for 2016-2017 Daily Herald, December 1, 2015
 ruo fo lla enilmaerts ot gniunitnoc ni tnegilid neeb evah eW“

operations,” said Elk Grove Township Supervisor Mike Sweeney, 

partnerships, which have increased the township’s service reach 

and provided additional avenues to support programs through 

donated items and volunteers.  New programs have been added 

without adding to the tax burden.

A Note from the Supervisor
months are here and I am 
looking forward to family 
barbeques and days at the 
pool with my wife and kids. 
I hope you enjoy time with 
your families!

We have been busy. I am 
excited to announce the 
opening of the Elk Grove 
Township Employment 

open to all township residents. 
If you are looking for work or new opportunities this is a 

great resource. Job counselors can help regardless of your 
skills and experience. Information on the job center is 
included in this newsletter.

end of March. Our goals are to follow our mission, provide 

have continued to freeze property taxes and live within our 
means. Looking to the future the board has discussed a potential 

all township resources under one roof and place property back on 
the tax rolls. Consolidation could result in the relocation of the Elk 

the possible sale or purchase of township property has recently begun 

process is that voters in Elk Grove Township will have direct involvement 
in these decisions. Townships are unique especially on the topic of 
property purchases and sales. State law requires that voters approve these 

process and we look forward to your input. If you would like to be contacted 
directly about when any Special Town Meetings are scheduled please contact 

review it and let us know if you have any questions or suggestions. We value 
your input. Don’t forget about the community resource boards located at our 

programs, community events and resources along with other great information.

Sincerely,

Michael H. Sweeney 
Supervisor, Elk Grove Township

Michael H. Sweeney,
Supervisor

Real Life, REALLY Good Residents
Every newsletter, we try to highlight someone who we feel is doing 

at Juliette Low School in Arlington Heights helped to coordinate a 

Pantry.  

the students in the club to discuss the needs of the pantry, 
the necessity of community involvement, and how their 

Club sprang into action and asked their fellow classmates 

and collected boxes and (beautifully decorated) boxes 
of food.  What a wonderful example of compassion 
and caring in our community!  We would not be able 
to serve those in need without wonderful kids like 
those at Juliette Low School. You are ALL really good 
residents! 

Spring 2016

  Coming soon: 

Back to School 
 Bl ast  of f !  
 

  
 
 

  

 
 

 Your $10 donation helps a neighbor make ends meet.
Elk Grove Township Food Pantry works hard to 
ensure that local residents in need of food are 

community, donations are up, but unfortunately, so 

your help!  
Here’s how the program works:   

 From July 1st through September 24th each Meijer store 
partners with a local food pantry during campaigns to ensure 
that all donations generated remain within local communities.

 When you shop at the Meijer at 1301 Meijer Drive in Rolling 
Meadows during their fall campaign, you may choose to donate 
to the Simply Give program.  100% of your donation is given to 

Elk Grove Township to purchase food for the pantry.  Better yet donate $10 between 
September 1st – 3rd and Meijer will double match your donation, which means 
each of your $10 donations will provide $30 of support to the Elk Grove Township 
Food Pantry.
 Instead of determining what food to donate to food pantry partners, 

we can choose whatever we need most.
Please consider donating to Simply Give next time you visit Meijer in Rolling 

Meadows.

GONE III Drive - 
Public Private Partnerships in Action

Jason Tremblay, Tony Maldonado, Ted Breden, Cary Hedrick, Dan Schwellenbach, Stephanie Shparago, Barb Van 
Slambrouck,  Mike Miller, Ollie  Shelky (guest), Grace Popovic, Jim Hodgdon Roger Smith (Not pictured:  Isaac 
Franco, Giuseppe Mastrolonardo, Mike Goodman, Lisa Pruyn, Lisa Menich)
 

GONE III (Greater O’Hare Networking Executives III) heard that there was 
a need in the local high school for healthy snacks for students in low income 
households.  Member sprang into action, contributing single serving packages 

THANK YOU, members of GONE III
GONE III is a non-compete networking group under the umbrella of the GOA (Growth 

meets every Friday morning at the Elk Grove Township building.  If you are interested in 
more information about the group, please contact Jim Hodgdon --JimH@thehbcgroup.co m

Real life, REALLY Good Resident
Without food pantry volunteers, we 
wouldn’t be able to serve as many 
families as we do every month.  

interfacing with the public (and 
gets all the thanks and hugs doled 
out), there are many that work 
behind the scenes that deserve the credit! 
Ken Sanford has been working in our food pantry since 
2013.  As a former postal worker, Ken has participated in 
the postal workers’ food drive for years (and continues to 
help out every year).  He saw the generosity of the residents 
who were able to give and now, working on the other side, 
he sees the need. As our food pantry usage is up, Ken is 

donations, check for expired items, shelve, and bag items.  
He also has been instrumental in the management of 
stock and rotation of items so that what is donated gets 
out to those in need before expiration date.  Amazingly, 
he does all this with a smile and a giving attitude.  He is 
well organized, reliable, and always willing to go the extra 
mile.  We couldn’t do what we do without the generosity 
of time and heart from people like Ken. We couldn’t 
possibly thank him appropriately for all his hours of 
service.  
Ken, YOU are a real life, REALLY good resident.

Summer 2016

Gone III drive-Smr2016.docx June 24, 2016

GONE III Members: (left to right):  Stan Kotecki (guest), Pat Stasiak, Paul Pioch, Dr. Joe Riggio, Scott Footer, Jason 
Tremblay, Tony Maldonado, Ted Breden, Cary Hedrick, Dan Schwellenbach, Stephanie Shparago, Barb Van 
Slambrouck,  Mike Miller, Ollie  Shelky (guest), Grace Popovic, Jim Hodgdon Roger Smith (Not pictured:  Isaac 
Franco, Giuseppe Mastrolonardo, Mike Goodman, Lisa Pruyn, Lisa Menich)

 A small, specific need often requires just a group of concerned people who care enough to 
make a difference.   That’s exactly what happened when members of GONE III (Greater O’Hare 
Networking Executives III) heard that there was a need in the local high school for healthy 
snacks for students in low income households.  Member sprang into action, contributing single 
serving packages of nuts, granola bars, trail mix, crackers, etc. all to benefit Elk Grove High 
School students in need.  These snacks will be distributed through school social workers and 
staff to students in low-income households as need arises during and after school.

THANK YOU, members of GONE III!
GONE III is a non-compete networking group under the umbrella of the GOA (Growth Opportunity Alliance) with over 
1 million dollars in closed transactions annually.  The group meets every Friday morning at the Elk Grove Township 
building.  If you are interested in more information about the group, please contact Jim Hodgdon --
JimH@thehbcgroup.com

!

!

!

!

Meijer Simply Give 6.16-Smr2016.docx June 24, 2016

This fall, you can Simply Give!!
Your $10 donation helps a neighbor make ends meet.!

Elk Grove Township Food Pantry works hard to ensure that local 
residents in need of food are getting assistance.  Through the generosity of our community, donations 
are up, but unfortunately, so is our usage.  This means that we sometimes run out of essential items 
and must purchase them. Meijer has generously offered to assist us, but we need your help!  !

Here’s how the program works:   !

! Each Meijer store partners with a local food pantry during campaigns to 
ensure that all donations generated remain within local communities.!

! When you shop at Meijer during their fall campaign, you may choose to 
donate to the Simply Give program.   100% of your donation is given to Elk 
Grove Township to purchase food for the pantry.  !

! Instead of determining what food to donate to food pantry partners, the Simply Give program 
allows us the flexibility to choose the grocery items best suited for the families we serve in our 
communities.  Most often, Elk Grove Township uses these funds to purchase protein sources, but the 
program is flexible enough that we can choose whatever we need most.!

Please consider donating to Simply Give next time you visit Meijer.!
Together, we can help fight local hunger.!

!

!

!

!

!

A Note from the Supervisor
Since becoming Township  
Supervisor in 2013 I have  
approached each decision and  
every conversation with the same 
goal; How can we strengthen 
public/private partnerships 
in our community? I mention 
public/private partnerships so 

partnerships get to the heart of our 
township mission. We serve as a
conduit that connects community 

resources from individuals, families and businesses with those 
in need. To our taxpayers and donors who trust us to deliver 

 

that make our work possible and rewarding. Please contact us if 
you would like to volunteer or make a donation. In addition, please 
consider patronizing our business donors and advertisers. 

Michael H. Sweeney,
Supervisor

Quarterly

Targeted
Audience

Value

Ask about our quarterly postcard programs!  Where you
can get a discounted postage rate!  You can also take
advantage of special “Spotlight” Editorial pages, advertiser
promotions and frequency discounts!

Advertise in the 
ELK GROVE TOWNSHIP
NEWSLETTER

The highly-popular Elk Grove Township Newsletter reaches every household and business in Elk Grove Township.
You can now advertise in this publication to help grow your business and attract new consumers to our area.
Published quarterly each issue is saved until the next one and used as a reference tool, used over and over again.
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For more information contact:
Chris Gorski - Account Manager
Elk Grove Township
331-209-2100
cgorski@stevensgroupweb.com



*********ECRWSSEDDM****
POSTAL CUSTOMER

Elk Grove Township
600 Landmeier Road 
Elk Grove Village, IL  60007
www.elkgrovetownship.com

Business Hours
Monday - Friday  
9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Township Phone Numbers
Administration & Passports . . . . . . . .847-437-0300
Assessor’s Office  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .224-265-6110
Highway Department &  
Storm Water Issues . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .847-437-0300
Senior Transportation . . . . . . . . . . . . .224-265-6115
Social Services & Food Pantry . . . . . .224-265-6111
Adult & Family Counseling  . . . . . . . .847-981-0373
Youth Services . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .847-981-0375

New Website
We have revamped our entire user interface to not 
only make it more aesthetically pleasing but effortless 
to navigate! Our new website promises to redefine 
everyone’s interaction with our organization and will 
showcase our expanded range of services, accompanied 
by detailed descriptions and vibrant imagery. Get ready 
for an abundance of valuable resources at your fingertips!

Follow us on Social Media

facebook.com/elkgrovetownship linkedin.com/company/elk-grove-township@ElkGroveTownship twitter.com/EGTownship


